
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
July 11, 2024 

Via Electronic Mail Only 
Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 
 
RE:  Docket No. DE 24-xxx, Public Service Company of New Hampshire 

d/b/a Eversource Energy, 2024 Transmission Cost Adjustment Mechanism 
 

Dear Chairman Goldner: 
 
 Pursuant to Order No. 24,750 (May 25, 2007) in Docket No. DE 06-028, the Commission 
approved the use of a Transmission Cost Adjustment Mechanism (“TCAM”) rate by Public 
Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy (“Eversource” or the 
“Company”) for the recovery and reconciliation of costs related to transmission-related services. 
On November 28, 2022, the Commission issued Order No. 26,735, which changed the effective 
date for the TCAM rate change each year from August 1 to October 1, beginning in 2023.  Order 
No. 26,735 also directed Eversource to file its petition to adjust the TCAM rate during the first 
week of August each year. 
 

By this letter, Eversource hereby requests that the Commission open a docket for 
Eversource’s 2024 adjustment to its TCAM rate.  Consistent with the new directive, Eversource 
will submit its TCAM filing during the first week of August.  The Company respectfully requests 
that the Commission schedule a hearing in this proceeding for September 3, 4, or 5, 2024, and 
issue an order approving the 2024 TCAM rate adjustment on or before September 20, 2024. 
 

Consistent with current Commission policy, this filing is being made electronically only 
and paper copies will not follow.  If you should have any questions, please contact me. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
      /s/ David K. Wiesner 
 
      David K. Wiesner 
      Senior Counsel 
 
cc: Paul B. Dexter, Esq. 
      Donald M. Kreis, Esq. 

780 N. Commercial Street 
P.O. Box 330 
Manchester, NH 03105-0330 
 
David K. Wiesner 
Senior Counsel  
 
Phone: 603-634-2961 
David.Wiesner@eversource.com 
 
 

EVERSS URCE 
ENERGY 


